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May 5, 2022
Banning Engineering 
853 Columbia Rd., Ste 101
Plainfield, IN 46168

Re: Colonnade, Section 3B
The Planning and Building Dept. has reviewed the Development Plan and Secondary Plat and submitted for Colonnade, Section 3B and has the following comments that need to be resolved:

PLAT:

1. Staff, in consultation with emergency responders and E911, will provide address approval.
2. Please add a bulk standards data table to the plat including the standards for both Area A & B.

3. Please add the following notes to the plat:
a. The Homeowner’s Association for Colonnade shall be responsible for snow removal of all internal streets.
CONSTRUCTION PLANS:

Streets & Sidewalks/Paths
4. All truncated dome plates shall be black.

5. We’ve had a few conversations about path location(s), and we appreciate your willingness to investigate the best possible solutions.  As a follow-up to those conversations, we feel a short stretch of path is needed.  The path along the ditch will be extended, in the future by others, along the northside of the ditch.  We would like to see a short segment of trail added to Section 3B/2 that will act as the stub to that future trail.  We have shown the general location on a sketch.  

6. Per previous discussions the trail shown accessing the school property in Section 3B can be removed.  That trail connection will occur in 3A.

Lighting & Landscaping

7. We reserve the right to have comments on the culvert design pending receipt of the plans.

Miscellaneous

8. Please show the town standard streetlight detail on the plans. 

9. All Common Areas must feature tree plantings per our Zoning Ordinance. If CA AA or EE extend into other Sections and the tree plantings will be in those other sections, just note that in your response.

10. The Vernon Township Fire Marshal may have comments related to hydrant spacing.  The P & B Dept. will concur with those comments.
Please submit revisions to these comments and all other Town comments following the TAC meeting.  Revisions shall include a letter addressing each comment, referring to the page on which the revision can be found, and be submitted via email/share file link to rcrum@mccordsville.org.  Submittals received by May 10th will be eligible for review by the Plan Commission on May 17th.  Submittals received by June 7th will be eligible for review by the Plan Commission on June 21st.  Detailed drainage revisions can be continued to be addressed following Plan Commission.

The Town reserves the right to highlight additional comments at a later date.

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,
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Ryan Crum, AICP, CPM
Assistant Town Manager - Planning & Development 
Town of McCordsville

